UNE Mary Dolan Memorial Travelling Scholarship

Background Information

Background:

The Mary Dolan Memorial Travelling Scholarship is set up to encourage students to travel to undertake work at an archaeological site as members of a team. It aims to consolidate and broaden academic and fieldwork skills in the disciplines of study concerned with the ancient and the medieval world. The archaeological site can be anywhere in the world, including Australia, and the fieldwork may be oriented to any area of archaeology including, but not limited to, social archaeology, historical archaeology, or classical archaeology. The Scholarship has been created to remember Mary Dolan, a long-serving staff member of the University of New England and the Armidale Teacher’s College, who had a special interest in archaeology, particularly of the Middle East.

Eligibility:

The applicant must currently be enrolled at the University of New England. The applicant must have completed at least two years of study (i.e. minimum of four semester units over two calendar years), at either undergraduate or postgraduate level, in disciplines of study ranging from the ancient world (including archaeology) through the medieval world and on into the modern historical world. Applicants need not already have formal training in archaeology to be considered. The award must be taken up before the end of the following calendar year, with the provision that the awardee will normally be an enrolled candidate at the time of the use of the award.

Application Details:

The award is based on academic merit and the quality of application. Applications should be set out under the following headings:

· Name and address

· Academic record

· Curriculum vitae

· Outline of proposed research/project/archaeological dig (No more than 1-2 pages) with evidence of invitation to join project 
· Proposed itinerary including air fare costs, where appropriate.

· Two confidential references, with at least one from an academic staff member at UNE, where appropriate. http://www-prod.une.edu.au/research-services/forms/refereesreport.pdf 
The application should be lodged with Research Services by close of business, 31st October each year.

Applicants may be interviewed by the Selection Committee.

Administration of the Scholarship is to be handled by Research Services.
Conditions

The award is up to $3,000 annually and is to be used to help the successful applicant meet the costs of working at the proposed site. The Selection Committee is to use its discretion to determine the amount of funding, based on the estimated costs provided by the applicant.

The University is not responsible to find an archaeological team for the applicant to join nor is the University to be responsible for any insurance costs.

The recipient is strongly encouraged to present a paper on the funded project in an appropriate forum within six months of return. A staff member might provide advice on this paper’s publishing ability at the conclusion of study. A short report should also be sent to Research Services for consideration by the Selection Committee at its next meeting.
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